
May 2021 New Firehouse Project Update

May 26, 2021 update from Montesano Bros, Inc, the Site Work Contractor for the 
project:

• Tree clearing and stump removal are complete.

• The staging area for the construction trailers is finished.

• NYSEG has supplied the site with temporary service.

• Temporary drainage swales were installed.

• Preparation is underway for the roadways and drainage.

• Security fencing was installed.

• An additional old dry well (the 3rd one identified on the property) was 
discovered near the new building’s footprint, and will be dug out and filled.

________________________________

Relating to questions that have come up from the community this month:

Before clearing began, we removed a very cool and quite large old stone marker 
from the front of the property to protect it from being damaged during 
construction. We will bring it back and put it somewhere prominent for all to enjoy.

Some neighbors of the site feel vibrations from soil and fill being compacted to 
reach the required density to support the weight of the new building. This is 
intermittent and temporary, and will not damage existing structures such as houses.



We will continue to issue updates as the project progresses. Thanks to everyone for 
the support as we strive to serve the community's needs now and for the next 
century! 

 

Sincerely, 

The Commissioners of the Bedford Village Fire District:

Heather Feldman, Chair 

Kyle Carleton, Deputy Chair 

Keith Branche 

Robert Mazurak 

Paul Thomasset 

 

Please visit our website at www.bedfordvillagefiredistrict.com for more 
information.

http://www.bedfordvillagefiredistrict.com/

